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Warriors and Warlords, 2014 
(Mistress Ainesleah) 

 

This year, sadly, I was the only person from Castel Rouge who was able to attend 

Warriors and Warlords.  Rather than writing about the event itself, Iôve decided to do 

a review of the new site instead (with some event pictures at the end).  And, in one 

word, the site is fantastic. 

 

This site is located not too far from Osseo, WI, and in fact uses the same exit as in 

previous years, I-94, exit 88.  This means, for us from Canada, itôs very easy to get 

to now, and involves travel on the interstate for almost the entire way (only the last 

10-15 minutes was on a side road).  Being located back at Osseo, also means that the 

site is between 1 ½ to 2 hours closer for us, depending on your starting location.   

 

WW took place at the Whispering Pines Resort, which is located at 12780 S. Prairie 

Road in Osseo.  Whispering Pines is a fully functioning RV park, when we were 

there the majority of RV sites were empty.  It was in these RV sites that the majority 

of campsites were located during the event. 





The majority of the camping land is flat, the ground is sandy and there is a great deal 

of shade.  There is only one truly wide open area, and that was reserved for the lists.  

All three lists, armoured combat, rapier and the archery field, were in the same area, 

making it easy to watch all three fields from one vantage point. 

(In this picture, you can see the gate that was built for some of the various fighting 

scenarios.  To the right of the gate, was the rapier field, and at the far end, you can 

see some people at the shooting line for the archery range).  


